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Letter of Support from the St. Cloud Area Regional Human Rights Commission and the Human Rights Office
February 23, 2019
To whom it may concern,
The St. Cloud Area Regional Human Rights Commission (SCARHRC) is pleased to support MDHR’s proposal for opening additional regional offices and expanding its work. The St. Cloud Area Regional Human Rights Commission collaborates with the St. Cloud Human Rights office to educate people about the role of this office, and to connect people in need of assistance to the office staff. 
The St. Cloud Human Rights Office receives between 40 and 80 inquiries per month (phone, email and walk-in) from people concerned about discrimination. Between 10 and 15 of these inquiries are made by people coming directly to the office and meeting face-to-face with the St. Cloud Human Rights Officer.  The St Cloud Human Rights Office receives over 600 contacts a year. This number increases as St. Cloud population increases and as the office staff become more well known to the community.  Every year, the office partners with SCARHRC in staffing outreach tables at Juneteenth, SCSU Mainstreet, St. Cloud Pride, and St. Cloud School District 742’s resource fair.  The office also worked collaboratively with Create CommUNITY and their Annual Conversation on Race, Tri-Cap, Lutheran Social Services, UniteCloud, and Whitney Senior Center. They’ve presented to MN League of Women Voters, PEO International, PFLAG, and various private and public businesses. 
SCARHRC has monthly meetings that are open to the public. People may observe meetings or inform the commission of issues that need to be addressed, be they personal experiences of discrimination or systemic ones. SCARHRC also facilitates discussion forums on different topics related to human rights issues. The commission gathers information from these forums to determine how they or the Human Rights Office would best be equipped to help, as well as to communicate this information to those organizations who are in the position to help. 

Our May 2015 open forum addressing housing and homelessness in the region brought 75 attendees to St. Cloud City Hall. Based on this turnout, the commission could see that housing and services for those experiencing homelessness are both high priority concerns for our community.  Based on the report from the housing forum, SCARHRC formed a housing working group. In 2017 SCARHRC became involved with the Community Policing Agreement. It is SCARHRC’s role to inform the public about the agreement and facilitate an annual public discussion about its history and purpose.  The St Cloud Human Rights office attended the St. Cloud Police and Community Agreement meetings, which resulted in updating a signed agreement between the St. Cloud Police Department, local business, non-profits, and private citizens about non-biased policing in our community, as well as planning data collection to measure the effectiveness of the agreement. You will not see this in most other parts of the country. 
Based on the outstanding work that the St Cloud Human Rights Office does in St Cloud, we strongly support the proposal to recruit more Human Rights Office staff and opening additional regional offices.
Sincerely, 

Eunice Adjei
Chair, St. Cloud Area Regional Human Rights Commission.

